
November 3, 2011      
 
 

JM Hill PTO General Board Meeting 
 

 
Club Presentation-K Kids-Mrs. Dehart/Ms. Tynemouth 
 Having pancake breakfast on Nov 12th in conjunction with Kiwanis Club at HS-S.  They are making cards 
 for soldiers overseas.  The K Kids are also collecting canned goods; PTO is donating canned goods 
 collected at Harvest Festival to K Kids 
 
Motion to approve minutes from last meeting- 
 Tristin Harper 
 2nd-Mrs. Gregor  
 
        
Principal’s Report 
 Thanks to the K Kids for coming in and to Mrs. Tynemouth and Ms. DeHart for starting such a wonderful 
 club!  Thanks the PTO and parents for a great Harvest Festival, it was a fantastic day! 

 
Teacher’s Report  
 Field trips have begun, thanks to the PTO for transportation and admission for field trips. Thanks to PTO 
 for great Harvest Festival. Parent Teacher conferences at the end of the month. 
       
       
Recording Secretary 
 Handed out minutes 
 
1st VP’s Report  
 Thanks to all the volunteers at Harvest Festival, it was a big success.  Next event is “One Stop Holiday 
 Shop”, Dec 13th from 5-8PM.  We have 17 vendors already, looking for more. $25 fee 8 foot space, must 
 bring own table. Email sapphire_ortega@hotmail.com for more information.  Santa is coming, chorus will 
 sing, craft tables, book fair, Holiday shop, Bake Sale, concession, stories. We need volunteers and bakers.  
 The 4th and 5th grade dance on Nov 18th. 
       
 
2nd VP’s Report  
 Great American Fundraiser – top prize is limo ride to Cici’s on Nov 30th during lunch.  Joe Corby’s pickup 
 is on Nov 15th from 3-7PM, must be picked up that day.  Yearbooks on sale until Dec 15th, 2nd phase, PTO 
 members get $5 off if they come to 3 meetings and volunteer at least twice during the year.  Queen’s 
 Treasure Fundraiser started Nov 1st and goes until the end of November. Flyers will go out tomorrow or 
 Monday. Shop at store on Rt. 611 or online. 10% discount for JM Hill. If buying online, use discount code 
 JMHILL.  Gertrude Hawk started, goes through Nov 18th, pickup Dec 8th.  Entertainment books will be 
 on sale at Holiday Fest and at Parent Teacher Conferences.  Texas Roadhouse on Nov 10th, must bring 
 coupon with you. We cannot hand out at the door. From 4-10PM. There will be raffle table 
       
 
President’s Report  
 Will be doing an email blast to all PTO members whose email we have on file. It will include flyers that go 
 out in paper form.  Agenda books were ordered and delivered and are being used. There is no year on it so 
 they can be used year after year. 
    
 
Treasurers Report 
 Reviewed treasurer’s report.  No questions. 

  



 
Motion to approve the Budget  
 Miss Leonard 
 2nd  Tristin Harper 
 
Requested approval to put aside $400 for various clubs that we have at the school, in case they need money 
 
 Motion to approve 
  Mr. Gort 
  2nd Melanie Frassanelli 
     
 
Old Business 
 None 

 
 

New Business  
 None 

 
Motion to adjourn 
 Mrs. Gregor   
 2nd  Kathy Lichtenstein 

  
  


